

July/August 1984

Connecticut Grapevine

Dear Beloved of God:

God bless you in the wonderful name of Jesus Christ.

Words are not adequate to express the deep love and thankfulness I have for all of you in Connecticut. You are God's best, chosen from before the foundation of the world to walk in all His glory and power.

As you have probably heard, Cathy and I will be leaving the Northeast Region and moving on to serve as Limb coordinators of The Way of Virginia. We will also have the responsibility of coordinating the Mid-Atlantic Region. It is the Word of God and the work of His Son, our lord and savior, Jesus Christ that has caused us to come together and see the fellowship of believers grow and grow over the past years. It has been a joy unspeakable to serve with all of you.

I am very thankful that Rev. and Mrs. Dave Daniels will be coming in to serve as the Limb coordinators for The Way of Connecticut. Their love, believing, commitment, service, and care for God's people, combined with your steadfast commitment to God and His Word, will cause the Limb of Connecticut to continue to grow and flourish.

My prayer and heart's desire for all of you is best summed up in Ephesians 6:19. This is the way I picture each and every one of you as standing strong for God.

Ephesians 6:19:

And for me, that utterance may be given unto me, that I may open my mouth boldly, to make known the mystery of the gospel.

We do know the great mystery of the one Body with God in Christ in each member. I exhort each and every one of you to continue to build heart and commitment to open your mouth boldly to make known the mystery of the gospel.

Someday God is sending His Son back to gather us together. From that point on we will have all eternity together as we meet our lord and savior face to face.

In His love,

Steve Strzepek